
NCE Environmental Consultants 

36173 NYS Rt. 12E   Clayton, New York 13624 
315-654-5077 

 

September 11, 2022 

 

Mr. Kevin Perretta 

Superintendent of Buildings and Grounds 

St. Lawrence-Lewis BOCES 

40 West Main St.  

Canton, New York 13617 

 

Re: 2022 Fire Inspections 

 

Dear Mr. Perretta: 

 

 I have completed the fire inspections of all the buildings in the BOCES and 

the following violations were noted.  It is required that these violations be 

corrected in order to receive a certificate of occupancy. 

 

NORWOOD 
 

Seaway Area Tech Center 

1.  Item 10A2 Rescue window sign missing in Staff room. 

2.  Item 12E1 Exposed wire overhead in HVAC shop. 

3.  Item 12J1 Appliances plugged into power strip in New Visions-Nursing. 

4.  Item 13B2 Ansul system pull station/hoods need to be identified. 

5.  Item 17H2 Emergency light not working in Media Center. 

 

Learning Resource Center – Closed in accordance with regulations. 

 

MFD Bldg. – Northeast – No violations noted. 

 

GOUVERNEUR 
 

Southwest Tech 

1.  Item 10A2 Exit directions missing throughout the building. 

 

Storage Bldg.  SW Tech – No violations noted. 

  

Small Storage Bldg. – Southwest Tech – No violations noted. 

 

Large Storage Bldg. Southwest Tech – No violations noted. 



 
 

OGDENSBURG 
 

Northwest Occ. Center  

1.  Item 3B1 No boiler inspection found.  

2.  Item 16B2 Fire extinguisher missing in 306. 

3.  Item 17H2 Emergency light not working in 119A, 121, 127A & Create 

room. 

 

NW Tech/Child Care – No violations noted. 

 

Activity Center  

1.  Item 17H2 Emergency light not working in left office and adult ed. 

classroom. 

 

Storage Bldg. – Northwest - No violations noted 

 

CANTON 
 

Educational Services Complex  

1.  Item 12J1 Appliances plugged into power strip in breakroom and by 

345.  Improper use of an extension cord in 335. 

2.  Item 12I1 Multiplug in DS’s conference room. 

 

White Hill Tower Bldg. - No violations noted.  

 

 Please advise me as to the date of the board meeting for the presentation 

of this report.  You need to notify the public and the fire department as to the 

time and date of this meeting. 

 

        Sincerely yours, 

         

 

John Warneck 

 


